
March 2025 Newsletter 
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 

Village Clerk/Treasurer’s office is located 
on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street 

Phone 715-678-2191 
   E mail:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 

Office hours:  Mon.-Tues.-Wed.---7:30 am to 2:00 pm 
Thurs. ---7:30 am to 11:30 am; Friday-closed-by appt only 

If I happen to be out of the office, I more than likely am at 
 bank, post office, shop---running errands.  

 
 

I will be out of the office from March 12-19, returning on 
March 20.  It’s vacation time!!  Please leave a message 
on the phone or email. 
 
On the same thought---I am planning on retirement at 
the end of 2025.  Please refer to the website and search 
under clerk/treasurer office and see the documents in 
regard to the employment ad.  The auditors strongly 
suggested to start training a person by fall for sure.  If 
you have any questions, please email:  
clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov  Pass the word if you 
know of a possible candidate for the position. 
 
Dog licenses—State law mandates that ALL DOGS be 
licensed.  Please submit a valid rabies vaccination 
certificate in order to be issued tags for your dog.  The form 
is on the website. Fees are $10 for spayed/neutered dogs 
and $15 for intact dogs.  Licenses expire on 3/31/2025. 
Those individuals will be responsible to pay fees of $169 
per dog if not licensed if they fail to comply within 30 
days of notice from the District Attorney’s office, State 
Statute  
174.12(4)  
                                          

SNOW---The no parking rules from midnight til 7 am is still in 
effect until April 1 however.  Please cooperate by keeping 
your vehicles off of the street between these hours.  
Everybody wants the streets to be clear early in the morning 
and the DPW employees start clearing very early in the 
morning even before we are awake so that the streets can be 
clear for you to get to work, appointments, or school!   
 

Regular board meeting is Monday, March 10, 2025 at 4 pm at 
the JMTM Library.  The public is welcome and encouraged to 
attend- if you wish to speak, you must request to be included 
on the agenda.  
 

Spring election will be held on Tuesday, 4/1/2025 from 7 am 
to 8 pm.  Please pre-register on MyVote.com to save yourself 
time at the polling place.  Board members’ terms who expire 
this spring are Stephanie Bohn, Greg Brunner, and Al Riemer.   
 

 

      

HOUSE NUMBERS—PLEASE post your house 
number so that it is visible from the street, 
preferably near the front door facing the street 
near the door jamb.  REPEATING AGAIN!!!   
example> > > > > > > > 

 
 

 

We sure don’t want to have an instance of an ambulance or 
other emergency vehicle not being able to find your 
residence because there is no house number posted!!! 
 
Meals on Wheels—meals are served on Tues/Thurs at 11:30 
am at the Centennial Hall for eligible participants.  Contact the 
Commission of Aging Office at 715-748-1491.  Cost is $5 per 
meal.  Home delivery is also available—those delivered meals 
receive the daily meal plus a meal for the next day.  The 
Commission on Aging Office has much to offer to our seniors, 
not just meals, but support, education, transportation, and 
entertainment, just to name a few items. 
   
Property tax payment season is done locally-reminder that 
your second payment is due to the county treasurer by 
7/31/2025. 
 
Building permits are required for any projects over $2500. 
New building permit fee schedule is listed on the reverse of 
this page., effective 2/12/2024.  ----------------------------→ 

 

Please use the village website as a means to 

keep current with events in the village 

including legal posting and meeting notices.  

https://stetsonville.myruralwater.com 
 

VILLAGE WIDE GARAGE SALE 
Thurs./Fri.---JUNE 5/6, 2025 

IF YOU WISH TO BE PART OF IT--- 
 PLEASE EMAIL:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov or 

call/ leave a message at 715-678-2191 
 

 
                                                                   
 

Quote for month—In spring, I have counted 136 different 
kinds of weather inside of 24 hours”—Mark Twain, (you’d 
think he lived in Wisconsin, but actually was from New 
England-though born in Mississippi!) 
 
If you have something to add to newsletter, please let me 
know!   
 

Jan Tischendorf, Village Clerk/Treasurer 
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